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February is Jewish Disability Awareness & Inclusion Month (JDAIM). It is a unified
national initiative, during the month of February, to raise disability awareness, and
support efforts to foster inclusion in Jewish communities worldwide.

Historically, Medieval and ancient Judaism did not have an organized approach to
Jews with disabilities. Like many contemporary cultures, people with disabilities were
looked upon with pity, fear and even resentment. This attitude prevailed well into the
19th century.

Jews DID have leaders and teachers who had disabilities, Moses being the most
famous. Moses had a speech impediment which lowered his self-esteem and made
him afraid to confront Pharaoh. Our rabbis recognized this. However, it took advances
in science to get them to think that disabilities were not, somehow, indicators of
personal or moral character.

The best-known example of an evolution in Jewish law about people with disabilities is
that of the case of the deaf-mute. According to biblical law, and that of the ancient
and Medieval rabbis, deaf-mutes are frequently classed with minors and the mentally
challenged. They were considered unable to enter into transactions requiring
responsibility and independence of will. In many cases, their claims upon others, or
the claims of others upon them, could have no validity. Still, to preserve peace and
order, the Rabbis made special provisions for this class in civil, criminal, and ritual
cases.

For example, the deaf-mute, after having satisfied the court as to full understanding
of a transaction, could buy and sell movable goods, but not real estate. Since deaf-
mutes had no legal power of acquiring property, if they found anything, they were not
entitled to the possession of it, and anyone might take it away from them. The Rabbis,
however, considered this an act of robbery; and, again, in order to preserve the peace
of the community, they decided that such property must be returned.

Whether the classification of a deaf-mute as legally incompetent is absolute, or
whether this classification admits of changes, is the source of great disagreement
among the halakhic authorities. Although, as we approached modern times, Jews
began to realize that deafness did not represent an intellectual or moral deficit,
rabbinic authorities could not agree on how to facilitate a change in the halakhic
status of deaf. 
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The 19th Century saw significant improvement for the deaf Jewish community, with the
opening of the Austrian Institute for the Israelite Deaf and Dumb in 1844, followed by
similar schools in England (1865), Germany (1873) and Hungary (1876). The poskim, or
halakhic authorities of the time, were asked about the halakhic status of those who had
been educated in these schools – did they still have the same disadvantaged status that the
Talmud assigned to the cheresh, to the deaf? Of course, being rabbis, they disagreed.

Rav Ovadya Yosef, the late Sephardi chief Rabbi of Israel, who died in 2013, was willing to
reconsider the halakhic status of a deaf-mute, either because the person had learned to
speak, or on the basis of a more direct re-assessment, namely, that this person’s actions
made it clear that she or he has intelligence. He categorically wrote that one should rely on
those poskim who rule that a deaf-mute definitely has full halakhic status, when it comes to
rabbinic issues. The practical implications of Rav Ovadya’s position are enormous.

Jewish approaches to disabilities are anchored in ancient conversations. These
conversations have evolved over time. And, over time, new knowledge and advances in
science, have re-shaped the parameters of rabbinic thinking. We now face the challenge of
living in this new Jewish reality: how should we relate to people with disabilities? What
should we do to include them? Join us at our lunch & learn on February 22 to consider these
questions, and others, with our guest speaker. I look forward to learning with you.
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So, who is Jonathan Nemeth, some of you might
wonder? I have been a member of the FJCC for
26 years and when approached by a fellow
congregant, it’s almost always to discuss the Jets
latest blunder or hopefulness of a solid Mets
season. But I am so much more than a Jets and
Mets fan. I also love the Devils and Nets. Here
are some additional key factoids about me:
 
· I have been married for 32 years to the love
of my life Pam. We have three sons: Jake,
Zach and Nate, each of whom had his Bar
Mitzvah at the FJCC and went on through
Hebrew High.

Jonathan Nemeth-PresidentJonathan Nemeth-President

· I am a retired credentialed actuary and worked most of my career at a large
multinational consulting firm focusing on employee benefit programs.
· Passions in addition to Jets, Mets, Devils and Nets include exercise - pickleball,
strength training, biking and running, reading, and travel. I’ve been to all 50 states and
53 countries.
· Judaism and Jewish culture are important parts of my life. I have visited Jewish
communities around the world and traveled many times to Israel. 
· In addition to the FJCC, I am actively involved in several Jewish organizations
including the American Jewish Committee (AJC New Jersey board member, Diplomatic
and Legislative committees member, and Central-Europe Institute board member,)
The Jewish Federation of West Central New Jersey, AIPAC, Jewish Institute of National
Security of America, and the Jewish Community Foundation of Greater Mercer (Board
member) 
 
It is important to me to follow in the footsteps of the presidents who served before
me by working to give our membership a home for spiritual, emotional and physical
wellness. To do so, I plan to focus on the following:
 
· Growth and Outreach: The FJCC like many other synagogues have seen membership
decline over the past 10 or so years. We need to attract new members while retaining
and engaging the current congregation.
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· Sustainability: Costs continue to rise and there is a smaller base to fund these
expenditures. The FJCC needs balance revenue and expenses to ensure long-term
viability.
· Dialogue with Other Jewish Organization: We need to take advantage of the
programs and resources from other Jewish organization to capitalize on their
programs.
· Youth and Family Programs: Our membership continues to age. We need to
cultivate the next generation by offering meaningful activities for children, teens, and
families.
 
As I step in, I hope Sharon Rednor, who magnificently gave so much of herself, and
Austin, who unselfishly gave up so much time with his wife, find enrichment in well-
deserved self-care, and relief that the FJCC remains in good hands of our wonderful
board and membership. 
 
I look forward to working with you all to make the FJCC a place we are happy to be in
together and to discuss the 2025 Jets winning season.

Rachel Rodriguez-1st Vice PresidentRachel Rodriguez-1st Vice President
I am the newly appointed 1st VP. For those of you
who do not know me, I live in Flemington with my
husband Garry, and our 2 active kids, Ian, who
serves as Co-VP of the Youth Group, and Lindsey
who is the Secretary of the Youth Group. I am also
the editor of this fine newsletter you’re currently
reading, I work closely with the Youth Group and
their advisor, I am a member of the 100th
Anniversary and Farmland Ride Committees and I
am working on transitioning out of my role as
Sisterhood President!

When I’m not at shul, I work at Chubb as an AVP,
Claim Manager, overseeing a team handling real
estate and hospitality claims. I also love to craft,
decorate, sing, see Broadway shows, watch the
Dallas Cowboys and spend time with my family
and our 3 cats. I am honored to be chosen as your
1st VP and I hope I make you all proud!

Fun fact about the Rodriguez family, 3 out of 4 in
our household are right-handed. 
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Hello. I am Kim Muller, the newly appointed 2nd
Vice President on the FJCC Board of Trustees. I live
in Quakertown (NJ) with my husband Joe and my
daughter Samantha who is currently a Sophomore
at Rutgers. I am a Business Systems Analyst
specializing in designing interactive voice response
systems (IVRs) and work for ADP in their
headquarters office in Roseland NJ. I look forward to
continuing my work with the FJCC membership
committee and the dinner club and working with the
FJCC board and supporting the many activities the
FJCC offers. 

Kim Muller-2nd Vice PresidentKim Muller-2nd Vice President

Dr. Mitch Clarin-3rd Vice PresidentDr. Mitch Clarin-3rd Vice President
I have been a member of the Flemington
Jewish Community Center for about 30
years, 17 of which I have been a board
trustee. I am currently co-chair of the
Farmland Ride Committee, which has
been a successful FJCC fundraiser. My
wife Barbara and I have three children,
all of whom attended the FJCC nursery
school, Hebrew school and Hebrew high
school. I am a pediatrician practicing in
Flemington.
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I am happy to be serving another year as Secretary of
the FJCC Executive Board. I’ve been a member of the
FJCC for 13 years. I joined the synagogue soon after
moving to Raritan Township. I grew up in Highland
Park, NJ attending Shabbat Services at the Highland
Park Conservative Temple and High Holiday Services at
Poile Zedek in New Brunswick. When I joined the FJCC,
everyone was so warm and welcoming. Over the years
it has become a second home for me.

I’ve worked as an Administrative Assistant in the Global
Engineering Solutions Department of Merck & Co., Inc.
for the last 26 years and am currently based out of the 

Nadine Milecofsky-SecretaryNadine Milecofsky-Secretary

West Point, PA site.

I’ve been a member of the FJCC Board of Trustees for the last 6 years and have been
Secretary of the Executive Board for the last 5 years. I am also a member of the Security
Committee as well as Co-Lead of the Center Series Committee which plans numerous social,
educational, musical, and religious events. I have volunteered at FJCC BBQ’s, Casino Night,
and the Farmland Ride among other events. I was one of the founding members of the
Genealogy Group and often participate in the monthly Dinner Club.

My name is Jonathan Weitz and I am currently on the
board serving as your Treasurer. When I am not at the
FJCC signing checks, you will find me a short 0.6 miles
away at home in the Carriage Gate community where we
have lived for the past 22 years. My wife, Jodi, and I are
parents to Ian (18) and Rose (14) who currently attend
Hunterdon Central Regional High School. Jodi is the
Band Director here in Flemington at the Reading
Fleming Intermediate School. I am a native New Jerseyan
and grew up 25 miles east in Somerset, NJ where I
attended Temple Beth El. After undergrad at the
University of Delaware and an MBA from Penn State, I
returned to NJ and for over 25 years I have worked at
Johnson & Johnson at locations across central NJ. I
currently work in Raritan where I focus on Digital
Enablement. 

A fun Weitz family fact… 3 out of 4 in my household are
left-handed. 

Jonathan Weitz-TreasurerJonathan Weitz-Treasurer
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Sharon Rednor grew up in Allentown PA, where she
learned from her family about faith, Jewish culture,
community service and the love for the State of Israel.
She lived in many places including: Rochester, DC,
Chicago, Philadelphia, Israel and finally settled in NJ.
While working in health planning and epidemiology at
Fairleigh Dickinson University, she met her husband
Austin and they moved to Hunterdon County. Sharon
and Austin have been involved in all facets of the FJCC
for the past 26 years. Their three children (Marjorie,
Matthew and Ethan) attended FJCC Nursery, FJCC
Hebrew School, and routinely attended FJCC services.
After three years as President of the congregation,
Sharon welcomes the opportunity to enjoy some good
books, but will surely continue to serve the FJCC for
many years to come.

Sharon Rednor-Immediate Past PresidentSharon Rednor-Immediate Past President
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  The 100 Weeks of Mitzvot Challenge is in full swing! This challenge is
designed to encourage congregants to do weekly good deeds during the
period between the Progressive Dinner and 100 Year Gala. Often the weekly
mitzvah corresponds with a holiday, special occasion or FJCC happening
and they generally are Mitzvot that benefit others, the FJCC or Jewish
Causes, and/or a Self-Care.

Mitzvah
Challenge!

100 Weeks of Mitzvot Challenge100 Weeks of Mitzvot Challenge

  Each week’s mitzvah will be published in News & Notes
and will be posted in shul in the lobby. 

  To participate, access the shared Mitzvah
Challenge spreadsheet at:
 
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/  

  Create a username to remain anonymous and
complete the week’s mitzvah sometime between
Sunday and the following Shabbat. 

  Log your progress and you will be automatically entered in a prize lottery.
Winners will be drawn every other month and announced in News & Notes.
Begin participating now at any point over the next 100 weeks. The mitzvot
you do may feel small but their impact will be enormous.  Questions?
Contact Pam Nemeth, pambn@comcast.net. 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1jiZdNZuepAVPeKbes1K2zn4kUvCLEdsd6MD8fo9TgUc/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:pambn@comcast.net
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The students prepared for leading services on January 31st. 

We have begun the food drive for the Flemington Food Pantry.
Check out the bin in the Hebrew School hallway. You don’t have
to be in Hebrew School to leave nonperishable food items. We
want to thank the students who have been consistent with their
contribution to our Tzedakah project and remind parents that
this in an ongoing project through April 6th. 
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With hearts full of pride and joy, we invite you to join us in celebrating our
beloved daughter, Victoria (Vickie) Wolf, as she is called to the Torah as a Bat
Mitzvah on February 15th. This special milestone marks not only her dedication
and hard work but also the deepening of her connection to her faith, her
heritage, and our community.

Vickie has always had a passion for creativity, and her Bat Mitzvah project is a
beautiful expression of that love. She is collecting art supplies for the RWJ
Barnabas Health Children’s Hospital Art Therapy program, inspired by her own
experience with the program during a stay at the hospital last August. Wanting
to give back, Vickie hopes to bring a bit of joy and comfort to other children
through the power of art during their time of healing.

We would be deeply honored to have you with us as we celebrate this
meaningful moment in Vickie’s life. A festive kiddush will follow the service, and
we look forward to sharing this joyous occasion with our family and friends.
Please join us in making this day even more special with your presence, your
support, and your blessings.
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Federation’s Camp and Israel Experience Summer Scholarship application for summer
of 2025 is now online! The program is for kids who are attending overnight Jewish camp

for the first time or going on an organized youth trip to Israel. Check out options at: 

https://www.jfedwcnj.org/summer-scholarship

We want to help as many families as possible send their kids to Jewish camp, so please
share!

https://www.jfedwcnj.org/summer-scholarship
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Progressive DinnerProgressive Dinner
This year’s Sisterhood Progressive Dinner was a fantastic event! We have officially
kicked off 100 Weeks to the 100th Year!! Thank you to Pam Nemeth and Barbara Clarin
for chairing this event and pulling together such a wonderful evening. Thank you to
the following people who provided Hors D’oeuvres or hosted: Pam & Jonathan Nemeth
(hosts), Amy Cook, Elise Franklin, Mindy Engle-Friedman, Salena Kern, Josy
Kestenbaum, Melissa Kleiman, Kim Muller and Marce Zuchovicki.

The following people opened their homes for a delicious meal! Thank you to: Ana &
Ray Daneshrad, Bruce Moskovitz & John Fellin, Dan Weinstock & Eleene Gallagher,
Scott Byne & Andrea Goldstein, Dale & Brian Sperling, Sharon & Austin Rednor, Robin
& Jeff Alexander and Carol & Mike Wolf.

Finally, thank you to our dessert hosts, Barbara & Mitch Clarin!
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The Progressive Dinner is Sisterhood’s
biggest fundraiser each year. This year ALL
proceeds, $2,500 was donated back to the

100th Anniversary Committee!
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This year’s dinner was attended by 80 guests
and hosts! Guests had a variety of different

style foods to choose from for their main
course and were treated to 25 different

appetizers and dozens of desserts!
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UPCOMING EVENTS
Register for events on Shulcloud. Links are posted in News and Notes.Register for events on Shulcloud. Links are posted in News and Notes.
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February 2
Adam Wolf

February 7
Kenneth Skowronek

David Short

February 10
Harry Zackowitz

February 13
Jonathan Fox
Paul Hubert

February 15
Benjamin Doshna
Jennifer Goldstein

February 24
Michael Wolf

February 25
Ian Rodriguez

February 26
Sharon Gavzy

Eric Wasserman

February 27
Eric Wasserman

February 28
Brian Sperling

Jonathan Stirberg

February 16
Florence Newrock

February 18
Heather Brooks

Dorit Radzin

February 19
Michael Leibowitz

Jeanne Berk

February 20
Seymour Mondshein

February 21
Danny Shor

February 22
Dorian Batt
Jamie Cohen

Brayden Jampel

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

February 15th
Martin & Debbie McInerney
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February 1st
Daniel Weinstock & Eleene Gallagher

February 7th
Brett Bragin & A Special Someone



February 1, 2025
Ruth Lee Wolfson

February 3, 2025
Joseph Stern

February 4, 2025
David Lipsitz

February 5, 2025
Samuel Borman
Naida Wetstein
Marvin Nemeth

Flo Lehrer

February 7, 2025
Ruth Lifchitz

February 9, 2025
Max Lerner

Juan Jose de Soto
Bernard Volowitz

February 10, 2025
Frank Kelly

Florence Kagan

February 11, 2025
Betty Hurwitz

February 12, 2025
Meyer Rosenberg

Helene Kantor Fields

YAHRZEITS
February 13, 2025
Norma Benimoff

February 15, 2025
Sye Weinstein

Seena Honeyman Cook
Janice Luelling

February 17, 2025
Sidney Elstein

Lisa Golowner Ackerman

February 18, 2025
Mary Large

Ida Linsenbaum
Bernice Simmons

February 21, 2025
Murray Benimoff
Martin Pavelich

February 22, 2025
Sanford Friedman

February 24, 2025
Sally Eisinger Stein

February 27, 2025
Rosalin Zackowitz

February 28, 2025
Judith Pavelich

Dr. Irena Balis Sandler
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May their memories be a blessingMay their memories be a blessing
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General Donations
Barbara & Mitch Clarin
In memory of Brett Spinella, beloved
son of Allison Katz and Ira Blair,
beloved uncle of Jonathan Nemeth

Elizabeth & Darren Lowe

ADP (Company Match)
Thank you Kim Muller!

Rabbi Discretionary
Kimi & Barry Mittler
For the yahrzeits of Samuel and Ann
Borman, beloved parents of Kimi and
Adrian Mittler, beloved mother of Barry

Wright & Ford Funeral Home
In honorarium for Rabbi for Blair
Funeral (Nemeth)

Jerrold & Linda Atlas
In memory of Sandra Tankoos,
beloved cousin of Jerry and Refuah
shlemah for Matt Schutz

Anonymous
Toward the genizah or burial of
books

Kiddush/Oneg/Nosh
Phil & Evie Stern
Oneg for the yarzeit of Joseph Stern
father of Phil Stern and David Lipsitz
father of Evie Stern 

Austin Rednor
In honor of Sharon Rednor's service
for three years as FJCC President

100th Anniversary
Garry & Rachel Rodriguez
in memory of Ira Blair, beloved uncle
of Jonathan Nemeth

Building Fund
Zel and Marsha Gerstein
In memory of Ira Blair, beloved uncle
of Jonathan Nemeth, in memory of
Brett Spinella, beloved son of Allison
Katz and Refuah shlemah, A speedy
and complete recovery for Edith
Alexander, mother of Jeff Alexander.



12 months of
advertising to 

over 300 people!

Advertise here!

$175 business card
size

 $275 ¼ page
 $550 ½ page

 $1000 full page

Use your
business to

support your
community!


